BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 13th January 2011
Present:
Councillors Smith-Haynes, Jenny Henson, Derbyshire, Manns and Tebbutt.

Councillor Larry Henson (Sub for Cllr Talbot)
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott (Chair)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)
Moira Brown (Highfield Road)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Brian Kimpton (Counties T & R)

Lorrain Dams (Barton Seagrave)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)
Brent Woodford (Ashley)

Louisa Woodward (Rothwell)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Grahame Holman (Highfield Crescent)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)
Linda Nash (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)
David Watt (Finance)

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

The Chair welcomed members to the meeting and wished them a Happy New Year.

10.TF.69
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Talbot and Pote, Barry Woodock.
10.TF.70
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
10.TF.71
WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS

There were not any new members at the meeting.
10.TF.72
VISITORS RIGHT TO SPEAK

None

10.TF.73
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 9th December 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

10.TF.74
MATTERS ARISING

10.TF.64
John Conway reported that a response containing the tenants’ comments was being prepared and that copies would be sent to tenants before the next meeting.
10.TF.75
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

10.TF.76
RENT REVIEW 2011/12
David Watt gave a presentation on the Budget Overview and the Rent Proposals for 2011/12.
It was reported that 2011/12 was the last year of the current subsidy regime and was to be replaced with a self-financing regime, which was to be introduced in April 2012. 

The negative Housing Subsidy payment to Government for the next year was £4,495 million.  The increase of negative subsidy had gone up by 116% from 2005/06 – 2011/12.  It was noted that 34% of rental income from the HRA account would go to the Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG).

The Rent Proposals for 2011/12 were:

· Average Rent per property : £66.81 per week

· Average increase would be 6.98%

It was reported that more details on the implications of the rent increase would be provided at future meetings, but it was expected that the Borough Council would be expected to maintain services at current levels. 
It was noted that primary legislation had to be passed before the new self-financing regime could be introduced.
It was reported that rent arrears were only 2% of the total rents income and that a bad debt provision of £75, 000 would be put in place for next year.  Action was taken against tenants who were in arrears as soon as possible, offering help and advice to try and resolve the problem before serious measures needed to be implemented.

It was noted that increases in Council Tax did not form part of the decision making on rents.  A consultation process, allowing opinions to be voiced on Council Tax, would take place on 27th January 2011.

Officers and Councillors left the meeting for tenants to have a private discussion at 7.13pm and then returned to the meeting room at 7.25pm.

The Chair then reported the views from the discussion and the following was 
RESOLVED

· that a letter was to be sent from the Chair of the Tenants’ Forum to the Government and to include a deadline of 14 working days for a response.

· that a letter was to be sent from Colin Medlycott (Deputy Chair) to the Government on behalf of the Tenants Forum.
· Copy of the letters to be sent to Cllr Philip Hollobone (MP)

and providing the above was actioned it would be
RESOLVED
that the Tenants would agree to the rent increase.
10.TF.77
TOP DYSONS ECO-HOME PROJECT
Neal Gibson gave an update on the main features of the Top Dysons Eco-Home project.
It was noted that a wide range of contractors including the Kettering Borough Council depot had been used.

It was hoped that the opening would be at the end of March/beginning of April.

It was reported that £883 per annum from each property was to be re-invested in to the HRA from the proceeds of feed-in tariffs.

10.TF.78
FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


Connect

It was reported that the next edition of Connect was to be distributed in the middle of March.

Tenants' Forum Monitoring Group


It was reported that the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group had visited the Borough Council’s depot in November to see the distribution of work.  A report was to go back to the group and then to be fed back to the Forum at the next meeting in February. 
10.TF.79
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was reported that a new fence between the Counties Estate and Wicksteed Park was soon to be erected.
A request was made for lighting on the pathway in Gray’s Field, Barton Seagrave.

10.TF.80
PRIZE DRAW


Graham Holman won the prize draw.

10.TF.81
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting would take place on 10th February 2011.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.00 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

Tenants Forum No. 4
13.01.11

